
Report of the Akaroa/Wairewa Community Board to the Council meeting of 8 February 2007 

10. BOARD MEMBERS EXCHANGE OF INFORMATION 
 
 10.1 Ikoraki Etchings 
 
  Members asked staff to bring a report to the Board on the possible purchase of a set of 

etchings of Ikoraki, to be partly funded from the Board’s discretionary funding. 
 
 10.2 Greens Point Flag 
 
  It was reported that the new flagpole was about to be installed at the Britomart Reserve on 

Greens Point and that the Union Jack would be flown from the pole.  It was noted that the 
Community Board had never at any time considered flying a French flag from the site, as had 
been misreported by the media. 

 
 10.3 Wainui Cemetery 
 
  The Wainui Residents’ Association would be writing to the Board regarding funding for some 

fencing in the Wainui Cemetery. 
 
 10.4 Toll Free Area 
 
  It was reported that the Council had agreed with the Board’s concerns regarding the Akaroa 

area not being included in the Christchurch toll-free calling zone. 
 
  The Board decided to ask staff to provide an update on what steps the Board could take to 

formally move forward on this issue. 
 
 10.5 Waste Resource Team 
 
  A meeting had been held with this team and various interested parties from the Little River 

area, to try to establish what the local community would like to see in terms of sewerage 
disposal for the town.  The Waste Resource Team is a government funded body set up to help 
small communities develop sustainable ways of disposing of their wastewater.  It was 
suggested to the team that they needed to approach Council staff on this issue. 

 
 10.6 Poranui Interpretation Site 
 
  It was reported that Ngai Tahu had purchased a property at Poranui (Birdlings Flat) for the 

establishment of an interpretation site 
 
 10.7 Akaroa Civic Trust 
 
  At the recent Annual General Meeting of the Akaroa Civic Trust several issues had arisen for 

which the Trust sought answers from the Board.  A Board member present at that meeting had 
been able to answer the Trust’s questions. 

 
 10.8 Roading Update 
 
  The Asset Engineer (Planning) gave an update to the Board on roading projects in the local 

area. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


